
 

Dear Families, 

It is hard to believe that April is upon us!  I am 

sure we are all ready for some warmer weath-

er.  Hopefully you are getting to enjoy some 

extra time together with your children this 

spring break.  Schools will re-open on Monday, 

April 4th.  Monday will be a B Day, and for our 

8th graders, Monday will be a Gold Day. 

 

The end of the third nine weeks grading period 

is quickly approaching.  Report cards will go home with students on April 22nd.  

If you have any questions about your child’s grades or progress, I encourage 

you to contact your child’s teachers.  Everyone benefits when we are able to 

create a partnership between home and school.  Our Power School Parent 

Portal is a great way to keep up to date with your child’s progress on a regular 

basis.  If you need information on how to access and utilize this program, please 

let me know. 

 

Included in this month’s newsletter is some information about upcoming events 

at EIS as well as some information about recent events we’ve hosted at EIS.  

We have information about the rescheduled PTO dance as well as the date for 

the end of our last box tops contest for this school year.  We hope you enjoy 

reading through the newsletter this month to learn more about the amazing 

things that have been going on in our school.  If you have any questions about 

our upcoming events or activities here at EIS, please feel free to contact me at 

any time at hgentry@essex.k12.va.us or 804-443-3040.  Thank you for your 

continued support! 

Best regards, 

Heather Gentry 

Principal 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S :  

Essex Intermediate School 
A P R I L ,  2 0 1 6   

 A P R I L  1 –  S C H O O L  

C L O S E D - S P R I N G  

B R E A K  

 A P R I L  4 –  S C H O O L S  

R E - O P E N  

 A P R I L  5 –  A F T E R  

S C H O O L  T U T O R -

I N G  

 A P R I L  7 –  A F T E R  

S C H O O L  T U T O R -

I N G  

 A P R I L  1 1 –  S C H O O L  

B O A R D  M E E T I N G  

A T  7  P M  

 A P R I L  1 2 –  A F T E R  

S C H O O L  T U T O R -

I N G  

 A P R I L  1 4 –  A F T E R  

S C H O O L  T U T O R -

I N G  

 A P R I L  1 5 –  E N D  O F  

T H I R D  N I N E  

W E E K S  

 A P R I L  1 8 –  D O N K E Y  

B A S K E T B A L L  A T  

E H S  @  7  P M –  A F -

T E R  P R O M  F U N D -

R A I S E R  

 A P R I L  1 9 –  D A N C E  

T I C K E T S  O N  S A L E  

A T  L U N C H  

 A P R I L  2 0 –  D A N C E  

T I C K E T S  O N  S A L E  

A T  L U N C H  

 A P R I L  2 0 -  H E A L T H  

D E P T .  T D A P  I M -

M U N I C A T I O N S  

A V A I L A B L E  F O R  

5 T H  G R A D E R S  

 A P R I L  2 0 -  P T O  

M E E T I N G  A T  6  P M  

 A P R I L  2 1 –  A F T E R  

S C H O O L  T U T O R -

I N G  

 A P R I L  2 2 –  R E P O R T  

C A R D S  G O  H O M E  

 A P R I L  2 2 –  P T O  

D A N C E  7 - 1 0  P M  

 A P R I L  2 5 - 2 9 –  B O O K  

F A I R !  

 A P R I L  2 6 –  A F T E R  

S C H O O L  T U T O R -

I N G  

 A P R I L  2 8 –  A F T E R  

S C H O O L  T U T O R -

I N G  
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Hello EIS Families and Friends, 

 

The weather is warmer, the flowers are blooming, and it seems 
like the perfect time to host a  Scholastic spring book fair. 
Reading for pleasure any time of the year has long-lasting bene-
fits.  It unlocks the power of information and imagination and 
helps kids discover who they are.  EIS is excited about the op-
portunity to host a second book fair this year.  It’s not too ear-
ly to think about summer reading and the fair will have a won-
derful selection of affordable books that are both interesting 
and fun!  We have a variety of genres on the way including 
graphic novels, realistic fiction, mysteries, thrillers, and many 
more. 

 

Book Fair Dates: April 25th-29th 

Shopping Hours: 8:00 a.m.-3:45p.m. daily 

Special Family Night: Thursday, April 28th- The book fair will be open until 6:30 p.m.  There will be 
book giveaways as well as refreshments and all purchases will be discounted 10%.  We’d love for you 
to stop by! 

 

Classroom Wish Lists: While you’re here, don’t forget to check out the Classroom Wish Lists.  Teach-
ers have selected books that they would like to add to their classroom libraries.  These lists will be 
available at the book fair.  If you would like to donate a book, a volunteer will be happy to assist you. 

 

Payment: Cash, checks, and major credit cards are accepted.  Checks should be made payable to EIS.  
There is no sales tax on purchases. 

 

Online Book Fair: If you can’t make it to the book fair on the dates and times listed above, you can 
still get your child a book and support our school.  Visit online between April 20th and May 1st and get a 
larger selection of books, FREE shipping to the school, PLUS out of town family and friends can shop 
too.  All orders will ship to school after the online book fair ends May 1st.  To access this wonderful 
selection,  visit http://bookfairs.scholastic.com/homepage/essexintermediateschool. And re-
member, books make great gifts any time of the year. 

 

Calling all Volunteers: We need your help to make this a success.  This is a FUN way to help and in-
teract with our students.  Please call me at 804.443.3040 or email at lweeden@essex.k12.va.us.  We 
will be happy to work around your schedule. 

 
I am so excited about this GROOVY fair, and I can’t wait to see you there! 

 
Sincerely, 

Ms. Latanya Weeden 

EIS Librarian 

EIS Library News 

http://bookfairs.scholastic.com/homepage/essexintermediateschool
mailto:lweeden@essex.k12.va.us


Each month, students from each grade level are nominated by the 
EIS staff for exhibiting our behavioral expectations and going above 
and beyond at our school.  From these nominations, our staff mem-
bers choose a “Student of the Month” for each grade level.  For the 
month of March we recognized the following students as our PBIS 
Students of the Month: 

5th Grade:  Haylee Ferrell Haylee is always happy, always tries her 
best, and exhibits the Essex Way behavioral expectations.  

6th Grade:  Makayla Veon– Makayla is an excellent student who 
takes pride in her work and serves as a model of good behavior.  She 
is an excellent friend and is kind to her peers.  She always strives to 
exceed the benchmark.    

7th Grade:  Serena Thibeaux-  Serena has been doing an excellent 
job at EIS.  She has been working very hard, and her hard work is 
paying off. 

8th Grade:  Jacob Ryan  Jacob is always polite to adults and peers.  
He comes to class every day prepared to learn.  He portrays the Es-
sex Way in everything he does!  

Congratulations to our Students of the Month for March.  We look 
forward to recognizing the Students of the Month for March and 
April at the April school board meeting.   

Box Tops Contest and the Spring Dance! 
 
The 7th grade won our fall box tops contest.  They were able to vote on a spirit 
wear day for their grade level.  They chose to have a mismatch day, and the 
outfits were wonderful!  We are approaching the end of our second box tops 
contest.  This contest will end on Friday, May 6th.  The grade level who sends in 
the most box tops by this date will receive an ice cream social.  Please send in all 
box tops in a Ziploc bag with your child’s grade level written on the bag as soon 
as possible.  Thanks for all of the support we’ve received for this program.  It is a 
great way for our  PTO to receive money that directly benefits our students and 
our teachers! 
Save the date!  Our PTO Spring Dance will be held on Friday, April 22nd.  Permis-
sion slips will be sent home with students the week before the dance.  We are 
looking forward to another wonderful dance at EIS! 

Students of the Month 

From left to right:  Haylee Ferrell, 

Makayla Veon, and Serena Thibeaux 

Not pictured– Jacob Ryan 
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“April Fool!” Where does that come from? The closest point in time that the April Fool’s tra-

dition seems to have been celebrated was in 1582, in France. At that time, the start of the 

New Year was observed on April 1st; so New Year’s Day was April 1st. Back then March 31st 

was New Year’s Eve. The New Year was welcomed in pretty much the same way as it is today 

throughout the world, with parties and dancing into the late hours of the night. 

Then in 1562, Pope Gregory introduced a new calendar, and New Year's Day was moved to 

January 1st. There were some people who didn't believe the change in the date and others 

who simply refused to accept it. So these people continued to celebrate New Year's Day on 

April 1st. These folk were regarded as "fools", and people made fun of them. Some played 

tricks and practical jokes on them, and other people sent them on a "fool's errand" or tried 

to make them believe that something false was true.  

This year April Fool’s Day is on Sunday (Just kidding! - it’s on Friday). What day of the week 

do you think April Fool’s Day will be next year? Or ten years from now? 

Well, there is a mathematical method for working out what day of the week any event will 

happen. You need to know the year, month and day of the month. You need the special 

numbers listed below.  

 

 

Continued on next page……….. 

 

 

 

April Fool!  From Your Instructional Coaches 

Month Numbers Day Numbers   
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
If it is Leap Year, January is 0 and February is 
3 

  

January 1 Sunday 1 

February 4 Monday 2 

March 4 Tuesday 3 

April 0 Wednesday 4 

May 2 Thursday 5 

June 5 Friday 6 

July 0 Saturday 7 

August 3     

September 6     

October 1     

November 4     

December 6     
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And you need to follow these steps, with an example to test it out. 
 
I know my cousin was born on Wednesday October 1st 1986. 

 

Mmmmmm . I wonder how it all works? 
 
What day of the week do you think April Fool’s Day will be next year? Or ten years from 

now? What day will your birthday be on in ten years?  

 

So, what day/holiday is important to you? On which day of the week will it occur next?  

Write a paragraph note to your parent/guardian and describe your plans for observing and/

or celebrating your important day. 

April Fool!  From Your Instructional Coaches 

Steps Example 

Step 1: Take the last two digits of the year (1986) 86 

Step 2: Divide this by 4 and ignore any remainder (86/4 = 21 rem 
2) 

21 

Step 3: Find the month number (October)  1 

Step 4: Add the day number (1st) to the numbers found in Steps 
1 to 3. 

1 + 86 + 21 + 1 = 109 

Step 5: Divide the answer by 7. If the remainder is 0, use 7 for 
the remainder number 

109/7 = 15 rem 4 

Step 6: Find the century number 0 

Step 7: Add the remainder number from Step 5 to the century 
number 

4 + 0 = 4 

Step 8: Match this number to a day on the Day Number chart It's Wednesday! 



Update from our Guidance Counselor, Mrs. Nash 

HAPPY SPRING!!!! 

 

I hope that everyone had a well-rested Spring Break!!! Now that we are 
back in full swing, students are gearing up for class selections for the 
2016-2017 school year!  I will be visiting with 5th -7th graders to talk with 
students about the course selections available for them.  Students will be 
given a course selection form in which they are to rate their preference 
(1 -3).  Please take a moment to discuss with your child the selections and 
then sign and return the form as soon as possible.   

 

On March 23rd and 24th, I had an absolute wonderful time working with 
the 8th grade English classes on their Academic and Career Plans.  It was 
very impressive to see how our students are already thinking about their 
future career plans!!  To help our students narrow in on careers that 
match their interests, we utilized the Virginia Wizard program and each 
student took an interest survey.  Once the survey was complete, a profile 
that included their Interest Code and Career Cluster was revealed. This 
led students to an array of careers that were linked to their specific in-
terests.  Now as you know, the minds of our youth are forever changing, 
and therefore, I have mailed the Virginia Wizard information home, so 
that parents and students can explore and discuss future career and col-
lege options. 

 

Ms. Nash 



What do you like best about EIS? 

 

Our student reporters chose to focus this month’s article on their fellow classmates.  
They spent time interviewing EIS students to find out what is their favorite 
thing about EIS.   

“I love the teachers” ~ Mason 

Swann, 5th grade 

The good selection of books and ed-

ucation ~ Ainsley Atkins, 5th grade 

“Fun and learning” ~Trin
ity W

eb-

ster, 5
th grade “The way it’s shaped, 

the colors, and the de-

sign” ~Jewel Johnson, 

8th grade 

“Education and friends” 

~India Islam, 8th grade 

“I love the lunch 

room” ~Kevin Brown, 

7th grade 

“I lo
ve M

ath and Science” 

~Saiveon Carte
r, 5

th grade 

“I love History” ~Brianna Stewart, 7th grade “The teachers” 

~Caitlynn Adams, 

5th grade 


